
The President’s Message
The annual picnic and
Installation were very
nice:   lovely weather,
good food, wonderful
friends to visit with,  and
let's not forget Bingo!!
Thanks to all who made

it so successful.......... the Asmann's for
handling the beverages, Sheriff Pierini for
swearing in the new board and calling
Bingo, all the members who brought a
dessert and everyone else who helped make
the afternoon so much fun!!  We also
gained two new members that day .............
so, I'd say our day was extremely successful!!! 

Additionally, I'd like to thank Bayan
Lewis and his Board for their service this
last year.  We had a good year with some
added members and great speakers.
Hopefully, this year we can continue to
increase our membership.  This is a great
club and we should be very proud of the
contributions and support our membership

provides to our first responders. With that
in mind; we have been invited by our new
member Stacy Branham to join her
department at National Night Out (NNO).
Basically, NNO is a nationwide event that
takes place the first Tuesday in August.
Here's an excerpt from the site:

Last year's National Night Out campaign
involved citizens, law enforcement agencies,
civic groups, businesses, neighborhood
organizations and local officials from over
15,000 communities from all 50 states, U.S.
territories, Canadian cities and military
bases worldwide. In all, over 37 million
people participated in National Night Out
2012.

NATIONAL NIGHT OUT is designed
to:

· Heighten crime and drug prevention
awareness; 

· Generate support for, and participation
in, local anti-crime programs; 

· Strengthen neighborhood spirit and
police-community partnerships; and 

· Send a message to criminals letting
them know that neighborhoods are
organized and fighting back

This year it is on August 7th, at 5 pm in
Mills Park, Carson City. I will be there
passing out information about IFA.......

For more info, here is the link re: NNO
http://www.nationaltownwatch.org/nno/ab
out.html

See you at the Casino Fandango on
August 16th.  Bring a lot of Pot of Gold
money and some friends.   

Charlene

From the Secretary-Treasurer
Greetings Fellow Footprinters:

I was sworn in as your
Secretary–Treasurer at the
annual picnic. This position was
capably filled by a man who
tackled the responsibilities of

this post, developed detailed processes and
procedures for the administration of the chapter's
finances, and did all this with his usual calm
demeanor.  Ray held this Secretary–Treasurer
office for the better part of 13 years.  While I don't
intend to serve that long, I do plan to try to follow
in the footsteps of a very capable man.

In the coming days I will begin to sharpen my
ability to connect faces with names which has
always been a challenge for me, but rest assured I
will get it done.

The Members Appreciation Picnic was
especially well done this year with the Carson

Valley Lions Club serving up their tasty chicken
and ribs lunch; kudos to them.  And a special
thanks to all of you who brought your specialty
dessert to share with all.  It was all I could do to
not take seconds.

On a separate note, membership renewals have
progressed well, but there are still some "holdouts".
Please get your renewals in before the next
meeting.

Looking forward to seeing you at the Casino
Fandango on August 16.

Walt 

Please call

 YES
or

NO
by 8/9 for
the 8/16
meeting!
Charlene Spinner 267-4901 
Walter Nowosad 267-9099
Or send E-mail to:
spinsbabe@aol.com or
w13n7starview@gmail.com or

IFA #72:  http://cvfootprint.org

CCaarrssoonn  VVaalllleeyy
FFoooottpprriinntteerr
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Vice Presidents’ Stuff
Hello from the 1st Vice President
First of all, I would like to thank all the members of IFA
chapter #72 for allowing me to become a part of your
family and intrusting me with the responsibilities of 1st
Vice President.  The Members Appreciation Picnic was an
incredible event to start the year and we could not have

asked for better weather.  A big thanks needs to go out to everyone that
worked so hard to make this another successful picnic and especially to the
Lions club for the awesome barbeque.   I was fully initiated to the Vice
Presidential role by outgoing VP Janet Asmann; who was gracious enough to
bestow upon me her book of knowledge which contained a list of guest
speakers and very important historical data.   I hope I am able to meet the
association's expectations.  

I have been advised that my first speaker for the year in August has
already been booked and it sounds like he has excellent stories, thanks again
to Janet.   Joe Saitta is a retired Secret Service Agent who started when
Richard Nixon was in office and retired during the Bush administration.  Joe
was on President Ronald Reagan's personal body guard staff.  I am sure there
are stories he can’t tell, but the ones he can must be phenomenal.   So, make
every effort you can to be at the next Footprinter's meeting at the Casino
Fandango on August 16th.  

David  

From the 2nd Vice President
Everything came together for our annual July 15th
Members Appreciation Picnic at the Aspen Mobile
Home Park in Gardnerville.  The weather was perfect.
The Lions barbeque was wonderful and Ron Pierini
could have a second successful career as a "Bingo
Caller".

August 16th we meet at the Casino Fandango in Carson City.  Social
hour begins at 5:30 pm and dinner will be served at 6:30 pm.  The cost will
be $15.00 per person.  Cocktails will be served for only $2.00.

I personally know our guest speaker, retired Secret Service Agent Joe
Saitta.  You will find him sensational.  This will be a good meeting to bring a
friend and don't forget to bring some money for the Pot-O-Gold tickets.

See you there.

Joan

Alice Curtis 5 Larry Gray              7

Pat Sikes 11 Jean Tomlinson    12

Earl Capehart 17 Lisa Meinhart       20

Norman Svensrud 17 Perry Hand           26

Allison Joffee 30 Betty Miller 30

August Birthdays
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Walt Nowosad - Current & 3rd Sec.-Treas
Alice Curtice - 1st Sec.-Treas. -1991-1999
Ray Hoyt - 2nd Sec - Treas. - 1999-2012
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President                                   Charlene Spinner                               267-4901
1st Vice President                        David Aymami  720-1434
2nd Vice President                       Joan McDonnell 450-9053
Secretary-Treasurer                      Walter Nowosad                                267-9099
Sergeant-at-Arms                        Patricia Dorrance     720-7000
Immediate Past President              Bayan Lewis 782-8068
Grand Director                           Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 267-0602
3 Year Director Claudia Lowe 267-5630
3 Year Director Larry Gray 783-9759
2 Year Director                            Phil Kasper 782-5385
1 Year Director                            Betty Miller 782-7935

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor                         Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster                     Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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